## JM Hill PTO General Board Meeting

Motion to approve minutes from last meeting Carrie

Sherry

**Principals Report** 

Thank you to the PTO for the bells for Polar Express. Next

year, may be done differently

Great job at One Stop Holiday Shop Mrs. Arnold

PSSA's coming up in March for 3<sup>rd</sup>, 4th and 5<sup>th</sup> grades Giant food rewards – will sign up the school. We get a portion

of money spent in Giant from October 1st through March 31st through Bonus Card. Must register Bonus card to JM Hill for us to get the funds. Will put information in Newsletter

**Teachers Report** 

Miss Leonard Thanks to the PTO for the Book Fair in December.

**Recording Secretary** 

Nancy Robilotta Handed out minutes

1<sup>st</sup> VP's Report

Sapphire Serrano One Stop Holiday Shop was a success. We did receive

Feedback from the parents. For the most part, everyone thought it was great. Thank you to our team for a great night Family Game night – January 20<sup>th</sup> from 6-8PM, We will hopefully have Best Buy bring in large screen TV and a gaming system. We also have the Wii, so we will have have use of the gym and the cafeteria. We will have an array of board games as well. No admission, we will be selling pizza

and drinks

Big Wheel - Feb 9<sup>th</sup> Bingo for Books – Feb 16<sup>th</sup>

Trick Tray – April 14th Valentine's Day sale - we will be selling chocolate for \$1

2<sup>nd</sup> VP's Report

January 26<sup>th</sup> is Cicis' fundraiser, we get 10% of proceeds Wendy Sheeran

Valentines day, Bloom by Melanie. Will get 10% off last

week of January if you mention "JM Hill"

Queen's Treasure made over \$100 Entertainment Books made \$137

President's Report

Carrie Panepinto We are looking to modify Section 3 in the Bylaws

We would like eliminate the 2 term limit for board members.

People can hold position for as long as they are voted in Next meeting we will be voting on that and creating a Nomination Committee.

We would also like to adjust the responsibilities of the Board Members. Add a position of 3<sup>rd</sup> VP and change responsibilities for Corresponding Secretary

Elections – Nomination committee is formed in February, Nominees for positions are announced in March, and voting takes place in April, and May is the "changing of the guards" so to speak. You may only vote if you are a paid PTO member (must be paid by 1<sup>st</sup> Feb PTO meeting) and you must be present to vote, no absentee ballots End of the Year cleanup – yard sale, clothing, toys, etc.

Someone comes and weighs items, and we get \$ per pound. Sapphire will handle this event

## **Treasurers Report**

Cathy Gallagher

Reviewed treasurer's report. No questions Gertrude Hawk – still need to make the deposit. We will see On the report in January. Holding on to the money for Holiday Fest change August 3<sup>rd</sup> interest – service charge of \$2.74 now added in

Motion to approve the Budget

Carrie

2<sup>nd</sup> Sherry

Old Business

Carrie will send out email blast information

New Business

Fundraiser for new playground, Pepsi Refresh Grant. Will apply

Motion to adjourn: Sherry 2<sup>nd</sup> Mrs. Gregor